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Rotary

On Oct. 8, 2002 President Les
Brown presided over theCol by Rotary.
Guests for the meeting were Barrie
Blount and special guest Jamie
Quenzer. Kris Cameron introduced
Jamie as the Rotary Student of the
Month. Jamie is the daughter of Jeff
and Becky Quenzer. Thisis one of
Colby’s Rotary newest programs.
Eachmonthastudentwill bepickedto
be honored by the Rotary Club. Stu-
dentswill bejudged by scholasticskills
and class room performance. Every
student will then have a chance to
qualify for a$250 scholarship.

Therewereno prospectivemembers
inattendance, sothepoliopluscupwas
passed for quarters. This money goes
to the pledgethat the club hasmadeto
thelnternational Rotary’sEradication
of Polio Fund.

Darryl Henry asked member tosign-
up for theHighway Clean-up that will
be on Saturday Oct. 19.

Rotary History was women in Ro-
tary. Rotary International bylaws
stated that Rotary club membership
was for “malesonly”. In 1978 aclub
inDuarte, Calif. asked threewomento
join their club. Rotary international
withdrew theCharter for thisclub, due
totheviolation of Rotary International
Constitution.

The Duarte club then filed suit
against Rotary International claiming
aviolationof stateandcivil rightslaws.
This suit went to the California Su-
preme Court and the U.S. Supreme
Court, it was concerted that Rotary
Clubs do have a “business purpose”
and were in violation of the laws. In
1989 Rotary International Constitu-
tion voted to eliminate the male only
provisionfor all Rotary Clubs.

In 1988 Colby’sfirst womanin Ro-
tary was Jo Foss, and within the next
eight weeks Donna Bennett, and
Sonny Sprick became members.

L es Brown announced that the bal -
lots are being prepared by the Club
Servicefor the 2003-2004 club offic-
erselection.

Brian Staats introduced Pam
Geishler the Administrative Director
of theColby CollegeEndowment. Pam
is the daughter of Ken and Sheila
Frahm. Pamismarriedto Ed Geishler,
and they reside in Colby and are ex-
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$5.03

pecting twinsin February.

Pamdiscussedthehistory of howthe
college was started. The college was
chartered Sept. 25, 1964, asanonprofit
organization. In 1965 the Endowment
was granted a 501C3 tax exempt sta-
tus. This allowed that all gifts, be-
quests, and any other donationsgiven
tothe college weretax exempt.

Fund raising efforts are avery im-
portant part of the Endowment Asso-
ciation. Pancakefeeds, dinner theaters,
airplanerides, and dancesare some of
thewaystheA ssociati on supplements
other donations, gifts, and contribu-
tions. These ways of earning monies
for the association help in the ever
growing number of enrollments and
cost of higher education needs.

Pam gave the back ground on how
thecampushaschangedin appearance
andtheprogramsthat havebeen added
through theyears.

In the third decade (1990's) Colby
Community Collegeserved over 2,200
students.

In the next eight years enrollment
increased by over 50 percent. In 1999
the largest bequest to the endowment
was 1.1 million dollars from the Carr
Estates. Today the bequests and en-
dowed moniestotal over 3milliondol-
lars.

AsDirector, Pam, isinchargeof day
to day tasks such as organizing the
Endowment office, planningand orga-
nizingthe EndowmentAuctionandthe
Phone-A-thon. The biggest job isthe
organizing of over 150 scholarship
funds. Alumni, organizations, and
businesses have scholarship fundsfor
avariety of reasons.

Over thepastthreeyears, theendow-
ment has raised over $165,000 each
year in Endowed Scholarships. The
Endowment holdsareceptionin Janu-
ary, so donors can meet with students
that have benefited from their contri-
butions.

Pam hopes the support for the En-
dowment continuesinthefuture. Pam
invited everyone to attend thisyear’s
Endowment Auction that will be held
inFebruary at Comfort InnConvention
Center.
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CITIZENSMEDICAL CENTER
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Admissions

Trevor Schindler, Rexford

Billy Gibson, Brewster

CorneliaBaird, Brewster
Dismissals

Ramona Stupka, Colby

Kerry Allen, Colby

Scott Allen, Colby

Trevor Schindler, Rexford
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The weather Is cooling down for the fall season

Such beautiful fall days and nights
wearereceiving. Therainsof last week
hel ped to brighten the grassand flow-
ers. Thenewly sowed wheat iscoming
up. Thisismy favoritetime of year.

*kk*k

Rosalie Bussen's daughter, Celia
Nicolet of Great Bend wasaweekend
guest. Sunday eveningthey visited the
Rod Bussenfamily, and Dianaand Bill
BaumaninWallace.

Later they met Darius Bussen and
JoL ene Hunter in Sharon Springs for
visitingand supper attheRR Diner. On
Monday they shopped in Colby and
enjoyed dinner in the Ramada I nn.
Celiareturned to Great Bend after-
wards. It wasfun.

JoyceBoehmeof Goodland cameto
visit her mother, Evelyn Langdon on
Friday evening. Evelynreturnedhome
with her for aweekend visit.

On Saturday she attended the
“BrownsvilleSchool” reunionandre-

Rosalie
Bussen
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turned home on Sunday.
*kk*k
Several from Winona and the area
werein Oakley to attend the program
sponsored by the Western PlainsArts
Association in the High School on
Sunday evening of Oct. 6.
*kk*k
Celia Nicolet of Great Bend and
Rosalie Bussen visited Roger and
Marge Ausmus on Sunday evening.
*kk*k
Kathy and JimKoons, Lori andKen
Dixon, and Dakota and Tanner of St.
JamesMo., arrivedat BobandVirginia
Arnberger’s on Wednesday evening,
Oct. 9.
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Celebrating 50 years

Y

Darrel and Pat Follis of Colby
will celebrate their 50th wedding
anniversary with areception from
2 to 4 p.m. on Saturday, Oct. 19,
2002, at the Comfort Inn Conven-
tionCenterinColby. Their children
and grandchildren will host the
open house which will follow the
couple's celebration of vows.

Darrel Follis and Patricia
Jennings were married Oct. 19,
1952 at the Christian Church in
Hoxie. Hewas employed by Kan-
sas-NebraskaGasCompany for 45

Mr. and Mrs.

Darrel Follis

yearsandretiredin 1991. Hepres-
ently worksfor Woofter Irrigation
and Construction.

Shewasemployedasateller and
receptionist for Farmersand Mer-
chants Bank for 24 years and re-
tired in 1996.

TheFolliseshavetwodaughters
and three sons: Darylee Flynn of
Great Bend; Don Follisof Urbana,
I11.; Bob Follis of Kellogg, lowa;
Patti Miller of Wichita; and David
Follis of Wichita. They have nine
grandchildren.

They al traveledto Colby on Thurs-
day and attended a birthday party for
Hazel Koons in the Lantern Park
Manor. Sheis 96 years young. Con-
gratulationsto her.

*kk*k

RobertaChristy of Hoxievisited the
quiltingladieson Tuesday eveningand
putinafew stitchesonthequilt. Gloria
Hanson of Wallace, Kim Doherty,
Haley and Riley were also visitors.

*kk*k

The United States Air Force Band
andthe Singing Sergeantsof Washing-
ton, D.C., presented a concert in the
Colby Community Building on Tues-
day, Oct. 8. It was sponsored by the
Western Plains Arts Association and
theColby FreePress. Itisgreattobring
some cultureto Western Kansas.

A hugecrowdfromawidearea(one
wasme) truly enjoyedthisoutstanding
performance. There were overtures,
marches, many solos, a1970'smedley,
somehumor, the chorus, and aspecial
tributeto past and present membersof
the armed forces. Thefinalewas God
BlessAmerica.

This band and chorus are traveling
acrossthe USA. They had made stops
in Topekaand Haysand will next per-
forminLimon, Colo.andonintoDen-
ver.

*kk*k

Karen Baxter and Linda of Garden
City wereweekend guestsof LaVonne
Baxter. Joining them for Sunday
eveninglunchwereAmber, Sidney and
Jarred Dirks of Goodland and Greg
Baxter.

*kk*k

Monteand Helen Stramel accompa-
nied Roger and Marge Ausmusto the
concert on Tuesday nightin Colby.

Thank Youl

We would like to thank the
people of Colby for all the
thoughts, prayers, and gifts
that have been given to
Braden over the past few
weeks.
Knowing that so many
people from our community
are behind us has truly lifted
our spirits. We hope to be
home soon.
Thank you so much,
Mitch, Cortney & Braden
Beims
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Mabel Berndt and Bob Pfeiff are
doing well following their recent sur-
geries. We wish them a speedy recov-
ery.

*kk%k

There is a brand new community
bulletin board on Front and Belleville
Avenuein Winona

I t has replaced the old one that
served for many years. This project
wasstarted by theLionsClub, thecity
of Winona and monies pledged from
the Dewey Council Memorial. Dona-
tions were received from the Winona
Chamber of Commerce, thecity, Lions
Club, Masonic L odge and other com-
munity citizens.

Itwaserected onWednesday, Oct. 2.
HelperswereArt Koster, Art Pepperal,
Danny Smith, Shawn Plummer, Bob
Arnberger, and Philip Collins. It1ooks
very niceand isagood addition to the
Winona Community.

* k%%

TheWinonaChamber of Commerce
had aribbon cutting ceremony for the
“Heritage Nook”, a hew businessin
Winonaon Thursday, Oct. 3.

It is a scrapbooking and stamping
shop owned by Bob and Virginic
Arnberger intheir home.

Present were Barb Glover of the
Oakley Graphic, Lois Starns, Donete
Gates, L ouise Smith, EvelynLangdon,
and Rosalie Bussen. It wasavery nice
ceremony.
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